Mr. Vern B. Grimsley 1012 Theron Place Garden City, Kansas

Dear Mr. Grimsley:

Thank you for your letter of July 24 about the Frantia Book. We are delighted that you are so interested in it and hope you can get others in your city to read it also, as it makes it much more interesting when you can study and discuss it with someone else. The four books which you ordered were mailed yesterday, and the current News Letter was also sent. We have put you on the list to receive it regularly (it comes out every three months).

I am enclosing a copy of the Urantia Brotherhood constitution with this letter.

Of course we would be delighted to see you here at the office if you are ever in Chicago. It is an office and the hours are 9 to 5:30, closing earlier Saturday afternoon. I'm here only on weekends and an occasional evening, but there is almost always someone here you could talk to. The Brotherhood phone number is Eastgate 7-0424 and if that doesn't answer, try Diversey 8-5430. The second is the office and residence number of Dr. William Sadler, and you'll almost always get an answer on that one.

If there's anything we can do to help you, please let us know and we'll do our best.

Cordially,

Secretary-General

Marian Rowley

Be Domestic Extension Committee